TOWN OF TEXAS TOWN BOARD MEETING
JUNE 14TH, 2021 7PM
MUNICIPAL CENTER

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter.  Wally was in attendance. Andy was at the State Highway Conference.

Minutes of the May meeting were read by the Clerk.   A correction was made that Paul was not a Board Member after the election.  Clerk used previous minute format and did not correct that from previous months.  Delmar moved to approve as corrected.  Second by Wally and carried.

Linda Thiessen, town treasurer gave a report on receipts and bank balances.  Delmar moved to approve report and file for review.   Second by Wally and carried.  

SUPERVISOR REPORTS-Wally reported that all highway equipment was good.  There was a tree down on Little Trappe Road on the Muschinske end.
CHAIR REPORT- Delmar reported shoulder washed out on Pine Bluff Road and on North Troy Street.  Tree down on County Line.  The highway employees still helping Pine River

CLERK REPORT- Clerk reported that Kelly Kettner CSM was revised to meet ordinance, Ameriprise forms need to be filled out for new authorized signatures.  Clerk also noted WTA road letter, and non-conforming use part of newsletter.

OLD BUSINESS-or NEW BUSINESS- 
Scott Cleveland was out of town, but will attend the July 12th Planning Commission and Town Board Meetings both starting at 7 pm.
RHP Investments rezone was recommended by the Planning Commission after the hearing. Motion to approve by  Delmar, second  Wally and carried.
Liquor License for the same three locations were listed.  Brokaw Corners, WGC Inc (Trapp River Golf Club), and Wausau Skeet and Trap club.  Delmar moved to approve all three and have clerk issue licenses when paper work was completed.  Second by Wally and carried.
American Recovery Plan Act was discussed.  Delmar will talk more with the Towns Association.
A renter of the Town Hall sent a letter on issues.  The mop and bucket should be accessible for clean up.  Clean towels and extra toilet paper should be available also.
FIRE DEPARTMENT-An email was sent to Shayne Cournyea to increase the blanket equipment from $100,000 to $250,000.  This was requested by the Fire Department.  A list of equipment was given to the clerk for entry on a spreadsheet. 
Linda will take change of authorization to Brokaw Credit Union to remove Marian and add Linda to the Fire Department account.  She may request at a later date to close that account and move to River Valley where the Town account is.  The Brokaw Credit Union in Brokaw is closed and would be more convenient for all to move it
 The members would like a list of expenses that are attributed to the Department.
Planning Commission
Kasys property has been vacated and sold.  The new owner had many questions at the Planning Commission Meeting.  The members tabled the discussion to study the ordinances and whether he can fix the old home and what are all the issues on the property.  Currently, he wants to store business materials in the garage but is looking to the potential future improvements.

Motion to adjourn by Delmar.  Second by Wally and carried.

Lorraine I Beyersdorff        Town Clerk
